HKVCA AGM REPORT
QUEBEC REGION
April 25,2023
Greetings Everyone,

Until the pandemic stuck, we were quite active with gatherings, reunions and
conventions. Since, we have been conducting our local meetings etc by telephone and
Zoom.

Since our last AGM, we lost more members, Philip Doddridge, RRC, We will remember
them! widows Kittie Smith, Kay Hurd and Viola Gaudin, regular members Patricia
Metallic Gray and Normand Ménard. Rest in Peace.

We also welcomed 2 new members. Welcome to our Hong Kong
We sincerely thank all our members for their continued support and encouragement.
I continue to attend monthly meetings of the BOD.

Many members and friends of the association attend the national Events in order to gather
more information on the Battle of Hong and on the ordeal our sons, daughters, husbands
and dads endured during their captivity.

We send a quarterly newsletter to all our members, keeping them informed on the
happenings in our association, here at home and across Canada.

We send Birthday Wishes to our members on their special day. We also make telephone
calls to stay in touch.

During the Holiday Season we send personal “Season Greetings” and Best Wishes to all
our widows.

Our members attend Commemorative Ceremonies locally and in their regions for VJ Day
and for Armistice Week.

I continue to stay in touch with Les Voltigeurs de Québec Regiment, On May 6™, 2023 in
Quebec City, they will be celebrating the 161* Anniversary of the formation of the
Regiment and the changing of the guard ceremony.

Looking forward to a better year, with less restrictions and fear of travelling for many
members.

Wishing you all a safe and pleasant summer and take care,

Lucette Mailloux Muir, Director of Quebec Region



